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March 15, 2019
Dear Parents and Community Members:

We are pleased to present you with the Annual Education Report (AER) which provides key information on the 2017-18 educational progress for the Middle School.  The AER addresses the complex reporting information required by federal and state laws.  The school’s report contains information about student assessment, Adequate Yearly Progress (AYP) and teacher quality.  If you have any questions about the AER, please contact Mr. Ryan Pfahler for assistance.

The AER is available for you to review electronically by visiting the following web site http://coopersvillebroncos.org/downloads/annual_education_reports/ms_2013_annual_report_cover_letter.doc or you may review a copy from the Principal’s office at your child’s school.

AYP Status is based on student participation and proficiency in mathematics and reading.  Attendance targets must be met for elementary and middle schools and graduation rate targets must be met for high schools and districts.

For 2017-18, Coopersville Middle School continues to reach the designated goals set by the State of Michigan in the tested subjects (mathematics, reading, science).  While we are pleased to have reached this important goal, we are continuously working to improve.  We appreciate the continued support of parents, staff and our community in this effort.

State law requires that we also report additional information.  
1. All students in grades 6-8 are assigned to Coopersville Middle School, unless

their special education status requires them to attend a self-contained program that is located in another building, or another district.
2. Coopersville Middle School’s 3-5 Year school Improvement Plan was revised last year to meet the needs of our students. We will begin implementing all aspects of the plan when we begin the 2019-20 school year.
3. There are no specialized schools for Coopersville Middle School.

4. Coopersville Middle School aligns its core curriculum to the grade level

content expectations according to the Michigan Department of Education. An

explanation and/or copy of the curriculum may be obtained from teachers or

the principal.
5. Results of other testing measures, such as the MStep and Discover Ed, are sent to parents after we register the results and aggregate the data. Other assessment data is shared with parents and guardians at parent-teacher conferences, or other informal meetings.

6. Coopersville Middle School has had outstanding support from parents and

guardians. The last two years have had outstanding attendance at parent teacher conferences for both fall and spring sessions.

These reports can be viewed and explained in detail by contacting the main office. 

I am sincerely encouraged with our improvements made in the middle school. We will continue to study data that will lead to better instruction and a higher level of student achievement.

Sincerely,

Ryan K. Pfahler and the Coopersville Middle School Staff

Coopersville Middle School


198 East Street, Coopersville


Michigan 49404-1290


Phone (616) 997-3400  FAX (616) 997-3214








We inspire all students to embrace a lifelong love of learning, to achieve their goals, and to be compassionate citizens who contribute to the global community.

